Princes Hill Primary School

Policies


SUNSMART  POLICY

RATIONALE

Our SunSmart Policy has been developed to encourage all students and staff attending this school to protect themselves from damage caused by the harmful ultraviolet rays of the sun.  It is to be implemented throughout the year but with particular emphasis in Terms I and IV.

PURPOSE

To assist the school community to develop a responsible attitude and purposeful approach to personal health in relation to sun and heat.

GUIDING PRINCIPLES

We expect staff and encourage parents to act as role models by practising SunSmart behaviours.  We regularly enforce SunSmart behaviour in a positive way via our newsletter, parent meetings, student and teacher activities and whole school assemblies.

We ensure the SunSmart policy is reflected in the planning of all outdoor activities (lunch and recess times) and school events (eg. camps, excursions, sporting events).

OPERATIONAL PRINCIPLES

1. Students and teachers are required to wear broad-brimmed (minimum of 7cm brim) or legionnaire hats whenever they are outside (eg recess, lunch, sport, excursions) in Terms I & IV.

2. Sun protective clothing items are part of our school uniform.

3. Shoe-string strapped tops and singlet tops are deemed unsuitable clothing as they provide inadequate protection.

4. At the beginning of Terms I & IV there will be a reminder notice in Talking Point advising the community of the necessity for students to wear protective clothing and recommending the use of EPF 10 sunglasses.

5. We provide SPF30+ broad spectrum, water resistant sunscreen for staff and student use, on a parental permission basis.

6. We encourage the daily application of sunscreen 15 minutes prior to recess and lunch breaks, and the use of EPF 10 sunglasses.

7. We encourage students to use available areas of shade for outdoor activities.

8. We encourage students to drink water regularly.

9. All staff are alerted to the signs and symptoms of reaction to excessive heat or sun, via an information chart.

10. On days of extreme heat, indoor facilities will be made available for lunch time and recess activities, at the discretion of senior staff.

11. On days of extreme heat, Physical Education classes are conducted indoors, with the focus being on personal health issues as outlined in the Physical Education and Health Course Advice document.  Also, on these days, supervision is available in the hall at lunch and recess times as an indoor alternative to outdoor activity.
12. We organise outdoor activities to be held in areas with plenty of shade where possible.

13. Princes Hill Primary School, with its black asphalt and green grass surrounds, provides an environment which is relatively safe from reflected radiation, but we still encourage parents to provide and encourage children to wear sunglasses along with other sun protection measures.

14. Our Facilities Sub-Committee of School Council is constantly reviewing the issue of shade provision in the school grounds.

REVIEW

The policy will be reviewed in 2014.


